
LETTER LEAFLET.

Quebec Efocese.
MoTTo :-." Ye have done it unto Me."

AUXILIARY NOTES.
A quarterly meeting of the Quebec Diocesan Branch was held on.

Friday, January 20. Between 6o and 70 members were present. At
the request of Mrs. Hunter-Dunn, Mrs. Von Iffland presided. The.
various reports were very satisfactory, showing growth in every way..
Five new branches have been formed in the last six months, our
increase hitherto bas been three a year. Those not mentioned in the
LEAFLET before are Drummondvillc and Magog, both promise to be
flourishing branches, and we extend a hearty welcome to them. At
Drummondville, Mrs. Scott is president; Mrs. J. Watkins, vice-presi-
dent; Miss E. Hemmings, secretary; Miss McDougall, treasurer; and
they have already 14 members. At Magog Mrs. La Frenaye is presi-
dent; Miss Tombs, vice-president; Mrs. Whitehead, secretary and Miss
Sweeny, treasurer. The Diocesan Secretary visited both these places
to explain the wqrking of the W. A., and speaks highly of the warmth
and zeal with which the work is being taken up. She also had the
privilege of meeting her co-workers of the Sherbrooke Branch-one
ever forward in good works. The Treasurer reported that alittle over
$200 still remained in hand after paying all expenses connected with.
the altar vessels sent to the Diocese of Mackenzie River; so it was
decided to send two smaller sets to the other Churches in that same
Diocese, also as memorials of our late beloved Bishop Williams. Al
three pieces to be silver. The acting president having made a touch-
ing statement of Algoma's needs, it was resolved to establish an
" Algoma Relief Fund," to which all members are invited to contribute,
by sending something, however small. to the Diocesan Trtasurer. No.
canvas of the branches is to be made, all contributions to be purely
voluntary. The meeting had the pleasure of sending a small token of
their sympathy to Rev. A. Young, of North Bay. The samples of'
life membership certificates were shown, and the wording of the title
not meeting with the approval of the members, alterations were adopted,
but the main features will be the same as the certificate used by the-
Dioceses of Toronto, Montreal and Huron. The design is in pink and
gold, on a white card.

The question of the badges was postponed until further information
is received from the Central Board concerning the size, price, etc., etc.
Members residmng in Quebec who wish to become subscribers to the
Church Maga2ine and Mission News (the organ of the D. and F. Mis-
sionary Society), were asked to send ii. their names to Miss L.
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